WHITINGHAM PLANNING COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 529

JACKSONVILLE VT 05342

REGULAR MEETING

FEBRUARY 8, 2017

Attendees: Brad Lackey, Chair; Phil Edelstein; Linda Donaghue; Gig Zboray, Zoning Administrator. 
Absent: Kristen Breeden and Peter Barus.


Brad called to order at 7:11 p.m.  

Zoning Administration: 

Gig had no current information to present.  Members reviewed newest zoning applications.
Minutes of January 11, 2017 were reviewed.  At 7:21, Brad moved to approve the Minutes of January 11, 2017, as written, Phil seconded, all in favor.

Correspondence was reviewed: Public Service Board information; Proposed Wilmington Village Design Review District reporting form and zoning regulations.

Regarding the Town Plan, Brad has updated survey information and will upload to John.  Commission will hopefully have a final draft of the Town Plan to review before March meeting.

Tax stabilization policy was discussed further and is being worked on by the Economic Development Group.  Gig noted that Gretchen is addressing the EDG section in the Town Plan.

Energy Codes for both residential and commercial projects according to state codes were discussed and it was determined not to include specific language in the town plan but rather to think about including it in the new zoning regulations to encourage compliance to state law.

In regards to a comprehensive review of the Zoning Regulations, Brad suggested holding off on the definitions until the end of the process.  Commission then proceeded to pages 8 and 9: Article II and part of Article III.  Section 2.2: remove the second word “their” and insert “the zoning administrator’s.”  In Section 2.3, change “with the voting and other” to “with procedures…”  It is the intent to re-write Section 2.2 at a later date.  Article III: all “regulation” should be “regulations.”  Remove “his” prior to “actions” in third sentence and insert “the actions taken” and remove “his” in last line, inserting “the.” Review stopped at the end of Section 3.1.

Commissioners were asked to review all of Section 3, in particular: “site plan applications for all uses other than one and two family dwellings.”

At 8:03 pm, Linda made a motion to adjourn, Brad seconded, all in favor.

Next meeting: March 8, 2017.

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Donaghue, clerk.

